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Mr. Dan Hogan, President 
Foxridge Development Corporation 
225 Buckingham Drive 
Providence, Utah 84332 

2019 SEP 26 PM 5: O I 

Re: Closure of Administrative Order for Compliance under Section 309(a) of the Clean Water 
Act Docket No. CWA-08-2018-0005 

Dear Mr. Hogan: 

This letter is to inform you of the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency's (EPA's) decision to close the 
Administrative Order for Compliance (Order), Docket No. CWA-08-2018-0005, issued to Foxridge 
Development Corporation on April 10, 2018. The EPA has determined that Foxridge Development 
Corporation sold all lots at the Saddlebrook Subdivision, Phases 2-4, located at 900 East 600 South, 
River Heights, Utah and there are no remaining obligations under the Order. As a result, the EPA is 
closing the Order. 

Please be aware that Foxridge Development Corporation is still required to comply with the Clean 
Water Act (Act) and its implementing regulations. Violations of the Act or its implementing regulations 
may result in a court-imposed injunction and/or penalty of up to $54,833 per day for each violation. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter or any other matters pertinent to compliance with the Act, 
you may contact Emilio Llamozas, Technical Enforcement, at (303) 312-6407 or 
llamozas.emilio@epa.gov. Any questions from counsel should be directed to Laurianne Jackson, Senior 
Assistant Regional Counsel, at (303) 312-6950 or jackson.laurianne@epa.gov. 

Thank you for your assistance in resolving this matter. 

Sincerely, 

Stephanie Delong, Chief 
NPDES and Wetlands Enforcement Section 
Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Division 



cc: Ms. Melissa Haniewicz, Regional Hearing Clerk, 8RC 
Jeanne Riley, Utah Division of Water Quality, (via email) 
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